
Athey Creek Middle PTSA 

General Meeting

May 5, 2017

Held in the staff room at Athey Creek Middle School

Call to Order (Jennifer Tabor)
President Jennifer Tabor called the meeting to order.

Guest Speaker (Betty Reynolds)
Betty Reynolds delivered an update on legislative matters, including state funding and advocacy. She invited everyone to visit oregonrising.org for information. State legislature is looking for ways to increase funding for next biennium, including possible revenue increases and tax reform to increase funding for education. At the federal level, 

Principal’s Report (Joel Sebastian)
Joel thanked Betty for her advocacy, both legislatively and as a school volunteer. He also discussed some issues surrounding school funding. At Athey, he reported that the school recently finished its first day of state testing. He has received good feedback from families about the way Athey spreads testing out over a number of days. The garage sale just wrapped up, with much participation. He thinks it was a fantastic event and he expressed his gratitude. With Saleen stepping down, a new volunteer is needed.     Teachers are excited about the pre-sale. The donations that are left go to other charitable organizations. It helps bring the community into the school and other people learn about our school, it’s great publicity for a public school. The end of the school year is sneaking up, with the added calendar days. Students and teachers are very focused! Forecasting is underway with current 6th and 7th graders, and next year’s 6th graders are going to be visiting Athey soon. Bobbi asked how many students would be at Athey next year, the answer was 615-620. That number may rise slightly but it’s in the range we were expecting. Jane asked about changes to pickup/drop-off procedure. Joel was not aware of any changes. Further discussion revealed that what she saw may have been something the soccer league puts out.

Approval of the Minutes (Bobbi Kelly)
With Kate absent from the meeting, Bobbi presented the minutes form the April meeting. Lola moved for approval of the minutes as presented and the motion passed unanimously.

Board Reports

President’s Report (Jennifer Tabor)
Jennifer talked about next year’s board: Patty offered to join as membership, Nicole offered to be treasurer. Willamette and Trillium are represented on the board and we are looking for Stafford families to join the board for 2017-18. Secretary is one big need, and the garage sale chair and/or committee! We hope to vote on the slate at the June meeting. We also hope to approve a budget and teacher grants in June. Requests have been collected from teachers and Joel will review them. Next month will be a busy meeting!

Vice President’s Report (Jen Drew)
The spring parent social is on hold.

Secretary’s Report (Jennifer Tabor)
With Kate absent, Jennifer reminded everyone present to sign in!

Treasurer’s Report (Lola Skates)
With a healthy garage sale income, we are in good shape to decide on funding teacher grants. Lola is following up with teachers to see if they are still planning to use the funds allocated to them in last year’s grants. A question was raised about spirit wear, which was headed by Kathleen Jensen. We need to follow up to make sure the orders were submitted to Hometown Sports and that families received their items. No complaints have been received, but Lola hasn’t received any invoice from Hometown. Jane asked about paying for the 8th grade celebration; Shari reported that we are paying for the lunch.

Membership Report (Jennifer Tabor)
Melissa Juenger is ill and not in attendance.

Volunteer Report (Bobbi Kelly)
The dance is next week and there are only two volunteers signed up right. People are encouraged to sign up! Thanks to everyone who signed up to help with the garage sale.

Committee Reports

TASA (Jennifer Tabor)
The last TASA was last week and it was an overwhelming success. Thank you to Rachel Stevenson for an incredible year!

Student Store (Shari Winters)
The store is making tons of money! Kim Jordan is ready to take over for next year.

Garage Sale (Saleen Chenevert)

We raised almost $19,000 and hope to hit that after we sell a few more things on Craigslist. We had limited volunteers during the collection season and a few weather related issues outside. The containers were great and donations accumulated on schedule with minimal effort at spreading the word. Tables are a perennial challenge but we made it. Advertising was mostly through social media and the lines before we opened were impressive. The WLHS volunteers were very helpful! The charities that came to pick up were very impressed. Clothes, books, and stuffed animals went to good causes, and everything else went to Goodwill. Saleen thanked all the volunteers who stuck with the sale and made it possible from start to finish! An email will be going out soon to share the “warm and fuzzy” results and how easy it is to pull together, because of how much help is available. It’s a great way to meet people and make friends in the Athey community.

Following Saleen’s report, a discussion ensued about how to proceed next year, with her not running it. Everyone agreed that we should make sure the tradition continues, and that because there is so much help available it’s a do-able project. Elaine asked about creating specific committee positions (i.e., Craigslist, Tuesday drops, etc.). Shari said it can seem like a huge committee because it’s such a long timeline, but if we break it down it will seem much more do-able. Saying December through April sounds daunting but it’s not every day, it can even be one day a month if enough people pitch in to cover.

Website (Jane Bernesconi)
Between 50-60 people looked at the website each day during the garage sale! Jennifer mentioned that the webmaster slot was open for next year, the description includes maintain and update the PTSA website, Jane added no experience needed.

Parent Education Event (Elaine Cozart)
There wasn’t a huge turnout for Executive Function last week but she is hoping for a bigger crowd for Doreen Dodgen Magee next week. It’s being promoted heavily at Wood and at Stafford. The presentation is not aimed at kids but they can come if needed.

Education Foundation (Elaine Cozart)
COUNT Campaign goes until June 1, deadline may be extended slightly because donations are down so far. The goal is $100,000 from 1,000 donors. The goal is to encourage as many people as possible to make a donation. Any amount is acceptable, they just want that participation. Donations of $250, $500 or even $1,000 are coming in as well as some for $370 which is said to be one day of a teacher’s pay. Donations tend to come in closer toward the end, right now they are at 34 percent of goal, $34,000 from 189 donors. Matching fund donations have brought in $6,000 this year so please look into that if your company does matching. The Tonkin Fun Run may not happen this year.  The Foundation is looking for a couple new board members, Athey parents would be welcome. Marketers and communication people are especially needed.

Dance (Laura Greyerbiehl)
The dance is next Friday. Volunteers are desperately needed. A special communication effort may be needed. Laura and Dee Putnam are going to stay on for next year’s dance committee. Money raised from dances go to pay for the 8th grade celebration lunch.

8th grade Celebration (Shari Winters
PTSA is paying for the same as last year: pizza, pop, and ice cream at Bullwinkle’s. The dances made more than enough to pay for that, with families paying $10 each for the field trip. That doesn’t totally cover the cost of the event, so ASB pays for some also. There was discussion about how much dances actually made, but it seems like the total profit is about $2,000 total. Lola will look into the figures and correct the report. Laura said that she hasn’t received her reimbursement check yet. Lola and Laura will figure it out. Shari needs to know if she should tell Toni Snapp that PTSA has more money available to contribute.

Adjournment

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 10:53

